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Update work at Newcastle East Public School  

This notification provides information about ongoing construction activity at Newcastle East Public School.  

Work is progressing at Newcastle East Public School, with the project now nearing completion. During the 
summer holidays the majority of work was complete including: 

 Installing both the lower and upper playgrounds 
 Installing new AstroTurf 
 Completion of boundary fencing 
 Removal of remaining demountable  
 Landscaping work including installing raised garden beds and mulching 
 Demobilisation of the site 
 Reopening of the carpark to staff 

The new nature play area, cricket net and open play space are now open to staff and students. Testing has been 
completed to ensure the playground is fully remediated and the school has received a clearance certificate. 

The construction contractor has also demobilised, and the carpark reopened to staff. 

Remaining work at Newcastle East Public School 

Wet weather has delayed the completion of the northern playground, with the soft fall still requiring a final 
coating prior to opening.  Weather pending, this work will be complete in the coming weeks.  

Some regular minor maintenance works including landscaping, minor concreting, fencing works and the removal 
of a storage container will be completed during Term 1. This work will not impact the operations of the school and 
will be completed in consultation with the Principal.  

Keeping you updated 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We will continue to 
provide further information as this work progresses.  We look forward to delivering this exciting upgrade for the 
school community. 
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